Fenwick Primary & ECC Parent Council Meeting
18 August 2020 – 6.30pm
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	Subject

Welcome

Actions from last meeting

Head Teacher Update

Allocation of funding from EAC to provide extra support

ECC Update

ARA Roads Investment Capital Programme

Spending Requirements and Priorities

Treasurer’s Update

Fundraising - The Way Forward

PC Comms

AOCB


	Discussion

Only action was the purchase of Bug club which Mrs Kelly updated us on. 
A very different start to the term - with numerous different safety measures in place.  These measures may be tweaked over the following weeks to ensure safety.

There have been risk assessments put in place, with a major emphasis on health and safety.

There have been concerns about drop off/pick up.  Mrs Davidson asked if any parents express any concerns to contact her direct.

The school is aware that people/taxi’s are still parking on the yellow lines and Mr Risk has been speaking to them.  The school has purchased 2 parking buddies to assist with this.

Mr Risk has his lollipop crossing qualification so will be using this.

Patricia McMillan asked if there was a way to stop cars parking directly across from school as this is a preferred place for parents to wait - Mrs Davidson will put something out on the app asking parents not to park there.  A parking buddy was put there last year.

Miss Thomson - who leads the Junior Road Safety Committee, is keen to get involved in the parking issues.  She has taken photos and sent to the council.  Fenwick Community Council are also looking at ways to improve the road.

School Improvement Plan

There are a number of items on the school improvement plan that are still to be completed from last year.

STEM is on hold

Budgets have mainly been spent on Covid requirements

Class News Letters - Will be coming out shortly on the class blog

Parent Night

Mrs Davidson is waiting for advice on how these will proceed, currently no parents are allowed into the school.

There is a scheduled meeting with the head of education to discuss such items.

Donna commented that other school within EAC seem to be getting additional funding and asked if Fenwick was getting everything that it was entitled to.

Mrs Davidson advised that EAC has set the budget for teachers but is not aware where they will be allocated.

Fenwick Primary currently has:

EAST (pupil support teachers) - 3 times a week

Mrs Muir’s hours have been put up to full time

0.6 hours of additional teaching

Mrs Kelly is working alongside these teachers.

The current 2 options for the new ECC have been issued to the school and parent council and EAC are looking for feedback from parents by the 31 August.

All agreed that the best way to get this information out was through a survey.  Donna and Mrs Davidson to work on this.

Mrs Davidson was asked if there was any update on the 1140 hours for Fenwick ECC and she advised that she is still waiting on information from EAC regarding allocation of staff.

Recruitment of early years staff had started before lockdown - but staff are still to be deployed.

When asked how many staff were required at Fenwick - Mrs Davidson advised not many

Currently the ECC has 24 children and they are requiring to maintain the 2 metre distance for staff so all children can’t be in at the same time.

Information regarding this was advertised through EAC website - no further information has been received. Mrs Davidson was not aware of any proposed actions regarding the road outside of the school.
RRSA - currently have silver award but want to work towards gold
Digital - digital skills have improved over lockdown so the school would like to continue working this way and link into homework - utilising bugclub, sumdog and Teams

Outdoors - Need resources for numeracy and literacy as currently limited to what can be shared

ECC are currently utilising the garden and are looking at spending some of their allocated money on this - especially a covered area for outdoor learning

Donna had emailed Barrett Homes but community spending is currently on hold

Sports equipment has not been purchased yet - it is still needed but not a priority.

We are currently down on fundraising money due to lockdown

Mrs Davidson to identify what areas they are requiring funding for.

Carol has issued out a spreadsheet with what we spent last year.

We currently have £914 in bank account

All agreed to purchase additional parking buddy.

Michelle McGlone has resigned from the PC and her role as fundraising chair.

Donna suggested a separate fundraising/parent helper group so that parents didn’t need to joint the PC to help - all agreed

Donna commented that we use lots of different methods of social media to get information out to parents and is there was a way to streamline this?

Option of using the school website but this website is not monitored regularly.

Agreed that covering all social media channels to ensure that parents have numerous way to access information.

The school app will continue to have all the key information.

PC Recruitment - currently have healthy numbers but need to ensure that we have non PC parents support at events.

Mrs Davidson was asked if parents of children in classes with 2 teachers could be told what days each teacher is working - Mrs Davidson to ensure this goes out on the class newsletters.

PE - will be outdoors and classes will be told what days

Mrs Davidson is happy for wellies to be kept in classrooms in plastic bags
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